
 

February 28, 2016: The 34th Sunday after Pentecost 
 

(The Parable of the Prodigal Son) 
 

 
Epistle: 1 Corinthians 6:12-20: 
 

All things are lawful for me, but all things are not helpful. All things are lawful 
for me, but I will not be brought under the power of any. Foods for the stomach and the 
stomach for foods, but God will destroy both it and them. Now the body is not for sexual 
immorality but for the Lord, and the Lord for the body. And God both raised up the Lord 
and will also raise us up by His power. Do you not know that your bodies are members 
of Christ? Shall I then take the members of Christ and make them members of a harlot? 
Certainly not! Or do you not know that he who is joined to a harlot is one body with her? 
For “the two,” He says, “shall become one flesh.” But he who is joined to the Lord is 
one spirit with Him. Flee sexual immorality. Every sin that a man does is outside the 
body, but he who commits sexual immorality sins against his own body.  Or do you not 
know that your body is the temple of the Holy Spirit who is in you, whom you have from 
God, and you are not your own? For you were bought at a price; therefore glorify God 
in your body and in your spirit, which are God’s. 
 
Gospel: Luke 15:11-32: 

 
 

Then He said: “A certain man 
had two sons. And the younger of 
them said to his father, ‘Father, give 
me the portion of goods that falls to 
me.’ So he divided to them his 
livelihood. And not many days after, 
the younger son gathered all together, 
journeyed to a far country, and there 
wasted his possessions with prodigal 
living. But when he had spent all, 
there arose a severe famine in that 
land, and he began to be in want. 
Then he went and joined himself to a 
citizen of that country, and he sent 
him into his fields to feed swine. And 
he would gladly have filled his 
stomach with the pods that the swine 
ate, and no one gave him 
anything.“But when he came to 



himself, he said, ‘How many of my father’s hired servants have bread enough and to 
spare, and I perish with hunger!I will arise and go to my father, and will say to him, 
“Father, I have sinned against heaven and before you, and I am no longer worthy to be 
called your son. Make me like one of your hired servants.” “And he arose and came to 
his father. But when he was still a great way off, his father saw him and had 
compassion, and ran and fell on his neck and kissed him. And the son said to him, 
‘Father, I have sinned against heaven and in your sight, and am no longer worthy to be 
called your son.’ “But the father said to his servants, ‘Bring out the best robe and put it 
on him, and put a ring on his hand and sandals on his feet. And bring the fatted calf 
here and kill it, and let us eat and be merry; for this my son was dead and is alive again; 
he was lost and is found.’ And they began to be merry. “Now his older son was in the 
field. And as he came and drew near to the house, he heard music and dancing. So he 
called one of the servants and asked what these things meant. And he said to him, ‘Your 
brother has come, and because he has received him safe and sound, your father has 
killed the fatted calf.’ “But he was angry and would not go in. Therefore his father came 
out and pleaded with him. So he answered and said to his father, ‘Lo, these many years I 
have been serving you; I never transgressed your commandment at any time; and yet 
you never gave me a young goat, that I might make merry with my friends. But as soon 
as this son of yours came, who has devoured your livelihood with harlots, you killed the 
fatted calf for him.’ “And he said to him, ‘Son, you are always with me, and all that I 
have is yours. It was right that we should make merry and be glad, for your brother was 
dead and is alive again, and was lost and is found.’” 
 
 Last Sunday, a new season started in the Orthodox Ecclesiastical year: the 
Triodion, the time to think about our spiritual renewal, the time of repentance, which will 
be the central theme of Great Lent, our spiritual journey to Pascha. The Publican from the 
gospel reading of last Sunday stood as a good example for all of us as to the kind of 
attitude we should have when praying. He acquired God's mercy and forgiveness because 
he displayed genuine humility and true repentance for his sins ("God, be merciful to me, 
a sinner"). 

Having spent foolishly all of the goods he had received from his father, the 
Prodigal son from this Sunday's gospel reading follows the same pattern and, having come 
to himself, in humility and with a contrite spirit, he prays and says: “Father, I have sinned 
against heaven and before you, and I am no longer worthy to be called your son. Make me like 
one of your hired servants.” 
He recognizes the gravity of his sins and therefore he does not ask for a full reinstatement, 
for full sonship, which he had before, but, in humility he just wants to be accepted within 
his father's household, like one of your hired servants.” 
 The response of his father, who had compassion, and ran and fell on his neck and 
kissed him, killed the fatted calf and prepared a great supper in honor of his return, speaks 
to all of us about the goodness of our loving God and the forgiveness which awaits all 
those who return to him with humility, repentance and true desire to re-establish our 
communion with Him. 
 
        Fr. George Bazgan 
 



 
 

 
Sunday Fellowship 

 

The following families are scheduled to look after  
this Sunday's fellowship: 

 

Andrei Florea & Mihaela 
Anton Călin & Cristina 

Dorobanțu Petre & Loredana 
 

Thank you all very much! 
 

 
 
 

 
Pilgrimage to the Holy Land 

 
Our parish is organizing a 10 day  pilgrimage to the Holy Land 

between May 27-June 5, 2016. The aproximate cost is $2,500/person. 
Those who are interested, please call Fr. George at 780-473-0029,  

before March 1, 2016. 
 
 
 

 
PEROGY SUPPER 

 

On Friday, March 11, 2016, the Ladies Auxiliary  
will organize a Perogy Supper at the Romanian Center,  

between 4:30 – 7:30 PM. 
 

 

 



 

 

Donation Receipts 
 

The 2015 tax-deductible receipts are now available at the church. 
Please come in and talk to our Treasurer, Mrs. Corina Sasu. 

Thank you for your support! 
 
 
 
 

 

Spread the word 
 

We make an appeal to all of you, subscribers to our weekly electronic 
Bulletin, to invite your family members and friends to submit their  

email address and join the list of our parish subscribers.  
 

This is so we can reach as many people as possible. 
 

Thank you for your help! 
 

 
 
 

 
Our Family 

 
We would like to add something new to our website.  

All members and supporters are asked to send in a picture  
of their family, with the names of all members.  

All pictures will available under this category: Our family. 
 

Thank you for your participation! 
 

 
 
 



 

Youth & Adult Spiritual Growth Workshop  

 March 4 & 5, 2016 

St. Anthony’s Ukrainian Orthodox Church of Edmonton (6103 
172nd Street), is hosting a Youth & Adult Spiritual Growth Workshop the 
weekend of March 4 & 5, 2016.  

The workshop will be led by Father Gregory Horton, parish priest of 
Holy Myrrhbearers Antiochian Orthodox Church in Bonner’s Ferry, Idaho, 
USA. 

The Youth Workshop, entitled "Relationship, Sexuality & 
Marriage," begins Friday, March 4, at 6:00 PM. Registration starts at 5:30 
PM followed by prayers and supper, bowling at Ed’s Rec Room, and an 
optional sleepover at St. Anthony’s. The Workshop continues Saturday, 
March 5, from 8:00 AM until 12 noon. 

Cost for the Youth Workshop is $20/person. Youth are encouraged to 
attend the afternoon adult session and may do so at no additional cost. 

The Adult Workshop, "Growing Inside to Go Outside," begins at 
1:00 PM on Saturday, March 5, with a Moleben of Thanksgiving.   

The workshop consists of three sessions and includes supper: "How to 
be a True Orthodox Christian," "How the Orthodox Church Looks to 
the Outside World," and "Our Freedom to Bring the Church of Christ to 
Everyone." Cost is $35/participant. 

All sessions will be held at St. Anthony’s parish, 6103 172nd Street, 
Edmonton. (Note: Bowling for the Youth Workshop on Friday, March 4, is at 
Ed’s Rec Room.) 

 Call or email the parish office to register, 780.487.2167 or 
santhony@telusplanet.net .  

Registration will be accepted until February 29. 

 


